
MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT  
LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 3, 2014 
11:00 A.M. 

 
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, October 3, 2014, at  
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following 
commissioners: 
 

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur 
Bellanger 

 Absent: 0  
 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of 
Allegiance, followed by a prayer. 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger 
and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on September 9, 
2014 as read. 
 
Mr. Dustin Malbrough from CB & I gave the following report: 1. He attended a meeting 
with NEFS on the Fifi Island Rock and Restoration Project and agreed upon 2 gaps to 
allow tidal flow through the rock dike. 2. Additional breakwater by foot of Bridge has 
been designed and permit modified and will submit to agencies for permit. 3. The 
engineers will be working on Capital Outlay request for the coming year which will 
include design for the Fifi Island segmented rock breakwaters. 
 
President Camardelle stated that Senator Landrieu, Senator Vitter and  Representative 
Scalise are working with the Corps and State agencies to assist the levee district to 
build more levees and segmented rock breakwaters. Senator Alario and Representative 
Gisclair are working with state agencies assisting with Capital Outlay Projects. Jefferson 
Parish Officials are always ready to assist Grand Isle when needed. 
 
President Camardelle thanked the board members, town officials, port commissioners, 
Jefferson Parish, State agencies such as CPRA, Governor’s Office for helping with 
more rock breakwaters and dredging of Bayou Rigaud to build up Fifi Island. 
 
Joint motion by the commissioner to authorize the President to send a letter requesting 
that Lake Ponchatrain Levee District donate the bull dozer that was used to help with 
the seaweed that was on the beach earlier this year. 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger 
and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with the Annual 
Association of Levee Board Meetings in New Orleans in December. 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger 
and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:35 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
      
       ________________________________ 
       David Camardelle, President/Director 
       Grand Isle Independent Levee District 
ATTESTED: 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Patricia Bellanger, Secretary 
Grand Isle Independent Levee District 


